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3/15/2021

Mr. Jeff Sifford

City of Angleton
Public Works Director
901 S Velasco Street
Angleton, TX 77515

RE: Oyster Creek WWTP Headworks Improvements
Mr. Sifford,
On Wednesday, February 24, 2021 at 2:00 p.m., the City of Angleton received five (5) bids for the Oyster

Creek WWTP Headworks Improvements project, where the bids were opened and read aloud. Bids were
reviewed and checked for mathematical accuracy. Listed below is a tabular summary of the bids received.

Headworks Improvements — Summary of Bids
No. Contractor Total Bid Amount
5 ) C3 Constructors 5563,000
2 B-5 Construction Company $656,386
3 LEM Construction Company $665,498
4 J.S. Haren Company $682,000
5 Wharton Smith, Inc. $840,824

Based on the bids submitted, the low bid is from C3 Constructors in the amount of $563,000.00. Freese
and Nichols (FNI) has reviewed the low bid for completeness and accuracy.

FNI recommends awarding the Oyster Creek WWTP Headworks Improvements construction contract to
C3 Constructors in the amount of $563,000.00. C3 Constructors has completed multiple similar projects
(i.e. mechanical screen replacement, WWTP equipment replacement / modification) in the past 5 years
and has a satisfactory history of meeting schedule and budget. FNI contacted references from previous
similar projects who confirmed having positive experiences with C3 Constructors.

We appreciate the opportunity to be of service to the City in this phase of the project and look forward
to the successful construction of the project. Please call me at (832) 456-4761 or email me at
Somnath.Chilukuri@freese.com if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,
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Somnath Chilukuri, P.E.
Project Manager
Freese and Nichols, Inc.



